Letter from the Secretary for
Home Affairs

Secretary for Home Affairs

31st Floor, Southorn Centre,
130 Hennessy Road,
Wan Chai,
Hong Kong.
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BEERB¥ERE Secretary for Home Affairs
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fedih L= Wan Chai,
Hong Kong.
11 March 2010
Dr John SY Lee
Chairman
Board of Directors 2009/2010
Tung Wah Group of Hospitals

9/F, Wong Fung Ling Memorial Building
12 Po Yan Street
Hong Kong

Dear Dr Lee,

Letter of Appreciation to
the Tung Wah Group of Hospitals Board of Directors 2009/2010

I would like to express my heartfelt appreciation to you and
your Board of Directors. Upholding the Group’s mission “to heal the
sick and to relieve the distressed; to care for the elderly and to rehabilitate
the disabled; to promote education and to nurture youngsters; and to raise
the infants and to guide the children”, your Board, under your leadership,
has achieved remarkable success in serving the community in the past
year.

On the medical front, the Group has allocated over $100
million to its five hospitals to enhance equipment and services, including
the establishment of the Haemodialysis Centre and Digital Radiography
Room in Kwong Wah Hospital and the Sleep Disordered Breathing Clinic
in Tung Wah Hospital. The Group has also strived to promote Chinese
medicine services by setting up the TWGHs Sandy Wang Integrated
Chinese and Western Medicine Treatment Centre last June to provide
integrated medical treatment.

On education, the Group has been improving teaching and
learning environment in schools and nurturing generations of leaders for
Hong Kong for years. This year, the Group extended its services for
dyslexic students and provided teachers with professional training to
enhance strategies and effectiveness in teaching dyslexic students.
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In light of the earlier global financial crisis, the Group has
strengthened its employment support services for the disadvantaged,
including the introduction of various social enterprise projects and
Intensive Employment Assistance Projects in various districts. The
Building Community Wealth — Sham Shui Po Revitalising Project has
created job opportunities for women in the district, such as community
nannies, community coaches and domestic helpers. It has also rendered
support to families in the district in the form of emergency food and
commodity assistance. = The Group’s contributions to building a
harmonious society are indeed commendable.

On youth services, we also see many new initiatives. To
combat youth drug abuse, the Group has produced a resource kit and
organised professional training, briefings and talks to help parents and
youth workers in preventing and handling the problem. Its outreach
services provide counselling to high-risk youths and support for drug
users. In collaboration with the business sector and welfare
organisations, the Group has organised a career learning project to
arrange training for young people to better prepare them for work.

In respect of fund-raising, your Board has introduced
programmes (o tap new sources. Last year, the Group raised a
record-high of $239 million. The achievement is remarkable amidst the
aftermath of the global financial tsunami. It, no doubt, bears witness to
the commitment and dedication of your Board. For the year ahead, I am
confident that the new Board will continue your legacy in serving the
community.

Yours sincerely,

T4 Teang-

(Tsang Tak-sing)
Secretary for Home Affairs




